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SED Update November 2009
Transition to New Leadership Continues
Under the leadership of Chancellor Tisch, Commissioner Steiner, and Senior Deputy Commissioner King the overall leadership structure of SED continues to change. Most recently, Sheila Evans-Tranumn has retired from SED. The first full staff meeting of senior SED leadership is scheduled for later this month.
Delivering on the Promise (High School Completion)
A briefing paper is being prepared to fulfill the promise of an annual follow-up to the Governor’s Summit on October 10, 2008.  The paper will include: 
· What was produced

· Current status

· Moving forward

The final written report will be disseminated to Governor Paterson, the Legislature, the Board of Regents, Commissioners of New York State, District Superintendents, Big Five Cities, Children’s Cabinet, and other relative networks associated such as SSSN, S/CDN, etc. The report is targeted for a November 2009 release date, via a video conference, a web cast, or a Public Service Announcement.
SWD sub-group AMO Calculation 
The USDOE has ruled that that the 34 points that was added to special education sub-group performance index will be discontinued this year (2009-2010). Previously, the 34 points could be added to the SWD sub-group if it was the only sub-group not meeting AYP and if the school met the 95% participation rate. This will likely be appealed by SED but there is no indication whether the appeal will be upheld.
NYS Learning Technology Plan
There have been student surveys completed on-line. Regional forums have been held across the state. All of the collected input has gone into the development of the first ever Statewide Learning Technology Plan (DRAFT). The conversations have been very consistent, such as funding streams have to be aligned and sustained and ensuring a common understanding of technology proficiency for students and teacher.
Career and Technical Education

The latest version of the plan detailing “Future Directions Initiative: An Action Plan for New York State Secondary and Postsecondary Career & Technical Education” was released at a statewide videoconference.  The Commissioner opened the conference via video. The DRAFT recommendations include:

· Integration of academic and technical content must be available to all students.

· Rigorous technical studies and assessments must be recognized as a viable component of graduation requirements.

· Achievement in CTE should be included in documentation of a student’s readiness for college and career.

· Linkages between learner levels must be a component of student graduation plans.
